REPORT OF THE PUBLIC SAFETY COMMITTEE

April 20, 2005 at Sherwood Recreation Center

Meeting Attendees:

Commissioners: None

Resident Members: Raphael Marshall, Chair; Michael Seneco, Stephanie Nixon, and Mark Laisch

Guests: Mr. E. Michael Latessa

Raphael Marshall opened the meeting at 7:19 pm and asked everyone to introduce himself or herself. 

Mr. E. Michael Latessa, Director of the Public Safety Communications Center:
Mr. Latessa provided a brief overview of how the Center was created and explained that the Center handles calls for service for the Metropolitan Police Department, DC Fire/EMS, and the Mayor’s Call Center.  The Center has 400 staff and processes 1.8 million calls annually.

Mr. Latessa also explained that the center has performance measures for how quickly calls are answered and for the response times of the appropriate service provider.  For example, under the police call triage, first tier calls (crimes in progress, violence, etc) have a target of 60 second response time; second tier calls have a 10 minute target; and third tier calls have a one hour target.  Mr. Latessa indicated that one of the criticisms callers have of the Center is that too many questions are asked when the individual simply desires a swift response to their call.  Mr. Latessa suggested that the Center needs to help the public understand that when the call has been placed, technology allows them to request the dispatch while the caller is on the phone and the service representative is trying to generate additional information that will help the police respond most effectively to the reported situation.   Mr. Latessa explained that some callers are left with the impression that the service representative does not believe that the caller is sincere or suspects their motivation for calling.  Mr. Latessa stated that they have done a lot of internal training on this issue, as well as how to most effectively identify the priority of the call.

Mr. Seneco asked about the Center’s training program.  Mr. Latessa replied that they have an in house training provider and that they utilize ProQA software.  A resident told Mr. Latessa that she generally receives good service when she calls, except on New Years Eve, when she is dissatisfied with the service of the Center.  Mr. Latessa stated that the two highest volume days are July 4 and New Years Eve, when he doubles staff on duty but still cant keep up with all of the calls because of the practice of individuals firing guns in various parts of the city.  Ms. Nixon asked if he had considered a separate number on those days for gunshot calls.  Mr. Latessa said he had not, but also noted that not all of the calls on those days are gunshot-related.

Mr. Seneco asked whether the Center tracks response times for onsite arrival for EMS.  Mr. Latessa indicated that they do collect a lot of data on response times and told the Committee that the average response time on a recent day was five minutes and 52 seconds.  Ms. Nixon asked about a special number for the new RFK stadium parking regulations.  Mr. Latessa said he did not know of one and would look into the issue.

Community Concerns:

Mr. Marshall asked if anyone else had issues they wanted to have addressed.  One resident raised the issue of the connection between alcohol abuse and public safety, which led to a general discussion of the recent ABL Committee meeting and the proposed establishment of multiple bar/taverns in the 1200 and 1300 block of H Street.  There was general consensus among Committee members and residents of the need for public safety to be considered during any discussion of establishing new bars/taverns or retail liquor stores.

Ms. Nixon raised concerns about gun shots, speeding and drug dealing in the Rosedale area.  She believes the area needs to be made a hot spot and would like to see more effective police activity in the area.  Mr. Marshall suggested that she write a letter to Commander McGuire and provide copies to Chief Ramsey and the Deputy Mayor for Public Safety.  A resident also suggested that community members need to make calls to the police when they see any illegal activity, so a record can be built of the continued problems in the area.

Discussion of Committee Goals:

Mr. Marshall circulated a draft of a purpose statement and strategic goals for the Committee.  He then asked the community for some input on goals or other issues.  The Committee approved the draft purpose statement and goals and recommended that they be adopted by the ANC.

Other Issues:

Mr. Marshall raised the issue of MPD representation at future meetings.  Mr. Laisch pointed out that at the last meeting the Committee was told that PSA 103 would be represented at the current meeting.  Mr. Marshall indicated that he was told prior to the meeting that PSA 103 would not be providing representation at the meeting and instead the representative from PSA 102, Officer Adams, would communicate any concerns raised at the meeting with appropriate staff.  The Committee believes this is not an acceptable arrangement and agreed to recommend to the ANC that it request representation from PSA 102 and PSA 103 at all future meetings of the Public Safety Committee.

The Committee discussed potential guests for the next meeting and Mr. Marshall said he would pursue invitations to a MPD representative to discuss the new Senior Volunteer Community Policing Training Initiative and an individual from the Court Services and Offender Supervision Agency, to discuss reentry issues.  The next meeting is scheduled for Wednesday, May 18. The meeting adjourned at 8:45 pm.  

Respectfully submitted by Mark Laisch.

